
September 10, 2002

Mr. Jim Sturgell
Ms. Cathy Sturgell
83 Hiwassee Road
Lebanon, TN  37087

SUBJECT: GAS CENTRIFUGE ENRICHMENT PLANT CONCERNS 

Dear Mr. and Ms. Sturgell:

In your letter to me dated August 25, 2002, you indicated that you oppose the siting of a
uranium enrichment plant at the Hartsville, Tennessee, site, and enclosed a letter you sent to
local officials.

The U.S. Nuclear Regulatory Commission (NRC) will be responsible for reviewing Louisiana
Energy Services’ (LES) license application for the proposed gas centrifuge uranium enrichment
plant. Under LES’ current schedule, LES is planning to submit the application in December
2002.  In our review, we will address the protection of public health and safety of the proposed
facility.  We will also address any environmental impacts in an Environmental Impact Statement
we will prepare for the project.

The NRC’s licensing process provides several formal opportunities for public participation. 
These opportunities include public meetings for scoping the Environmental Impact Statement,
an opportunity to comment on the Draft Environmental Impact Statement in writing and in a
public meeting, and an opportunity to petition for a hearing.

Sincerely,

      /RA/

Timothy C. Johnson
Senior Mechanical Systems Engineer
Special Projects Section
Special Projects and Inspection Branch
Division of Fuel Cycle Safety
  and Safeguards
Office of Nuclear Material Safety
  and Safeguards

Docket: 70-3103

cc: William Szymanski/DOE
George Dials/LES
James Curtiss/W&S
Rod Krich/Exelon
Mario Robles/USEC
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